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MINUTES OF TOWN PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr.

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

August 24, 1999

1. Roll Call:
Chairman, Bill Chipman, called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.

Planning Commissioners present: Carl Allred; Maureen Anderton; Doug Gwilliams; Diane Jacobs; Liisa Nusz and Jennifer Wright-Thulin.

Town Staff: 

Town Administrator:
John Newman

Town Attorney:

Jerry Kinghorn

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham and Shawn Warnke

Building Inspector: 
Kent Partridge

Executive Assistant:
Barbara Wren

Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present: Debbie Hooge and Bob Lynds, the Ranches; Jim Peterson, Eagle Mountain Properties; Jim Walkins, Sundance Homes; James Walkins and Mike Wren, MCM Engineering; John Walden; Juanita and Ed Christiansen, residents; Mark Lofgren, resident; Carol Guthrie, resident; Brigham Morgan, resident; Jim Peterson, Eagle Mountain Properties.

1.
Approval of Agenda:
MOTION
Carl Allred moved to approve the agenda.  Diane Jacobs seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.
2. Approval of Minutes:
August 10, 1999:

MOTION
 Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve the minutes of the Planning Commission Meeting of August 10, 1999, as amended.  Liisa Nusz   seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

3.
Public Hearing:


A.  Revision to the Eagle Mountain Development Code


This item was moved to after item 5

4.
Final Plat Approvals: 
A.  Eagle Point E

MOTION
Diane Jacobs moved to table part A. Eagle Point E to the next meeting.  Liisa Nusz seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

         
B.  Mt.  Airey (R-1 N-26 & 27) Revised Plat for Eagle's Gate Phase 1



MOTION

Liisa Nusz moved to approve the Revised Final Plat for Mt.




Airey (R-1 N-26 & 27).  Doug Gwilliams seconded.  



Ayes: 4, Nays: 0. Motion passed.  Diane Jacobs abstained as 

she declared a Water Rights conflict.  Carl Allred abstained because he is a full time employee of the Ranches.

5.
Discussion of Development Items:


A.  The Ranches Temporary Sign.

Bob Lynds requested the use of a temporary sign at The Ranches Sales office.  Bob felt there wasn’t sufficient signage to advertise their location.

Maureen Anderton  asked how long would the sign be used.

Bob said approximately one year.

Diane Jacobs asked why they didn't add to existing signs.

Bob replied that it would be too cluttered.

Liisa Nusz asked if this would be the only sign.

Bob said yes.



MOTION

Liisa Nusz moved to approve the use of a Temporary sign at 






the Ranches.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded.  






Chairman Bill Chipman called for a discussion.






Bill Chipman requested the sign be anchored.



MOTION

Liisa Nusz amended the motion to read, the Temporary sign
 

must be anchored. Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Carl Allred abstained. Motion Passed.

3. Public Hearing:
MOTION

Doug Gwilliams moved to open a Public Hearing at 6:40pm.  

Diane Jacobs seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion approved.

A.  Revision to the Eagle Mountain Development Code.

Ken Leetham, Town Planner, said the Public has had access to the Eagle Mountain Development Code and that they could now comment on it.

Mike Wren,  MCM, asked what areas had been amended.

Brigham Morgan, resident, referred to Section 5, page 8, # 10, Village Core.  Brigham wanted to

know if this would include the use of drive thru windows.  Brigham asked about Section 17 


page 8, items M & N.  He asked if the roof pitch requirement is still the same as it was not stated here.

Ken said to refer to 12 E.  This issue was qualified under chapter 12.

Brigham Morgan asked why there was now an exception for Manufactured Homes.

Bill Chipman closed the Public Hearing at 7:10pm.

6.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements

A. Discussion of  Design Standards

Ken Leetham recommended tabling this item to the Work Session.



MOTION
Maureen Anderton moved to table the Discussion of Design 





Standards to the Work Session.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin 





Seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.



MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin Moved to close the meeting.  Liisa 





Nuzs seconded.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion Passed.

INTERMISSION - CHANGE OF VENUE

JOINT WORK SESSION WITH THE PLANNING COMMISSION
No Action Taken - 7:20 p.m. 

Roll Call:  Mayor Pro Tem Diane Bradshaw called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m.

Council members present: Bill Chipman; Dan Valentine; Cyril Watt arrived late.

Planning Commissioners present: Chairman Bill Chipman; Carl Allred; Maureen Anderton; Doug Gwilliams; Diane Jacobs; Liisa Nusz and Jennifer Wright-Thulin.

Town Staff: 

Town Administrator:
John Newman

Town Attorney:

Jerry Kinghorn

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham and Shawn Warnke

Town Recorder:

Janet Valentine

Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present: Debbie Hooge and Bob Lynds, the Ranches; Jim Peterson, Eagle Mountain Properties; Jim Walkins, Sundance Homes; James Walkins and Mike Wren, MCM Engineering; John Walden; Juanita and Ed Christiansen, residents; Mark Lofgren, resident; Carol Guthrie, resident; Brigham Morgan, resident; Jim Peterson, Eagle Mountain Properties
MOTION:
Bill Chipman moved to amend the agenda and move Item 3 after item 1.  Diane Bradshaw seconded.  Ayes: 3, Nays: 0.  Motion Passed.

3.
Temporary Occupancy Permits:

  
Kent Partridge gave a presentation on the status of the Temporary Occupancy Permits.

Bill Chipman asked if the Council Members could get a monthly report regarding the temporary permits.

Diane Bradshaw asked what legal recourse do we have against those moving in without permits. Diane asked if there was a time line concerning the use of the permits.  She also stated we needed  to be stricter on the use of  temporary permits in the future.  

Jerry Kinghorn, Town Attorney, said legal action needed to be taken against those in violation.  It was Jerry's opinion that an example needed to be made of one or two of these individuals.  Jerry felt the City has been lenient with its Citizens and  its time to start enforcing the code.  Jerry recommended prioritizing a list of the individuals in violation and taking legal action against one or two of the worst offenders.

Diane Bradshaw asked how much was being held as a deposit.

Kent Partridge said $1000 is currently being held and there is now  a new ordinance requiring 120% of the cost of the home.  

Diane Bradshaw asked if there was anything else the City could do as a deterrent.

Jerry Kinghorn suggested not hooking up utilities to the house until the homeowners have Final Occupancy.

Kent Partridge said that individuals will hook up the utilities regardless and this creates more problems, especially in the winter. 

Diane Bradshaw asked how does the County handle this situation.

Kent  Partridge said the County only issues Temporary Permits for weather related situations.


Kent said he wouldn’t have a problem doing the same here.  


Mayor Robert Bateman arrived at 7:40 p.m.


Jerry Kinghorn felt there wouldn’t be a problem in the future with Temporary Permits under the new ordinance as the homeowner would have too much to lose by not obtaining a Certificate of Occupancy.


Kent Partridge suggested posting signs on framed homes stating the home couldn't be occupied until a final inspection has been passed.


Diane Bradshaw asked if  a bill would be generated if the home was hooked up to utilities illegally.


Kent Partridge said that they could possibly get water using a jumper but gas and electricity would be metered.


Diane Bradshaw asked if this could be monitored.


John Newman said that the bill would be generated through the contractor until the final  inspection.


Mayor Bateman asked if there were any more comments .   


2.
Discussion of changes to the Eagle Mountain Development Code


Ken Leetham briefly discussed the changes in the Development Code.  Ken said some of the major changes in the proposed code relate to how developments are processed and approved.  One change is the use of the term Class I & II permits.  The proposed change would be to classify these as Minor or Major developments.  Ken said one of the primary changes to Appendix A- Detail Standards for Signs, include Signs for Subdivisions.  The proposed Ordinance will allow a least 3 signs:  one premise sign; one identification sign and a directional sign.  Applicants desiring approval for subdivision signs would submit a master signage plan to be approved by the Planning Commission.  


Debbie Hooge, the Ranches, said the issue on signs is a deviation from original code.  Debbie said she thought the changes were radical.  


Mayor Bateman recommended she work out a solution with the Town Staff.

3. 
Discussion of changes to the Eagle Mountain General Plan

It was recommended by the Council that the Eagle Mountain General Plan be shortened.  It was suggested that the History of Camp Floyd  be omitted and appendix.  




MOTION
Diane Bradshaw moved to adjourn the meeting.  

Bill Chipman seconded.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

Approved: ____________________________________ Date: _______________________________

                        Mayor Robert E. Bateman

INTERMISSION - CHANGE OF VENUE

SPECIAL TOWN COUNCIL MEETING POLICY SESSION

Eagle Mountain Community Center, 1668 East Heritage Drive, Eagle Mountain.

1. 
Roll Call:  Mayor Robert Bateman called the meeting to order at 9:40 p.m.

Council members present:  Diane Bradshaw; Bill Chipman; Dan Valentine: Cyril Watt arrived late.

Planning Commissioners present: Chairman Bill Chipman; Carl Allred; Maureen Anderton; Doug Gwilliams;  Diane Jacobs;  Liisa Nusz and Jennifer Wright-Thulin.

Town Staff: 

Town Administrator:
John Newman

Town Attorney:

Jerry Kinghorn

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Letham and Shawn Warnke

Town Recorder:

Janet Valentine

Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present: Debbie Hooge and  Bob Lynds,  the Ranches; Jim Peterson, Eagle Mountain Properties; Jim Walkins, Sundance Homes; James Walkins and Mike Wren, MCM Engineering; John Walden; Juanita and Ed Christiansen, residents; Mark Lofgren, resident; Carol Guthrie, resident; Brigham Morgan, resident; Jim Peterson, Eagle Mountain Properties.

2.
Consideration to approve An Ordinance enacting Nuisance Definitions and Provisions Regulating the Storage of Junk Cars and Trash in the Town of Eagle Mountain, Utah
Mayor Robert Bateman read Ordinance 99-15.

Mayor  Bateman asked if there were any questions.

Carol Guthrie, resident, asked who would enforce the ordinance.

The Mayor replied the Sheriff would be responsible for enforcing the ordinance.

Jennifer Sharpe, resident asked if the ordinance would cover landscaping.

Mayor  Bateman advised that it would not.

Dan Valentine asked if Mr. Fitzgerald's lot be affected by this ordinance as this would create a problem for him. 

MOTION
Bill Chipman moved to approve Ordinance 99-15 enacting Nuisance Definitions and Provisions Regulating the Storage of Junk Cars and Trash in the Town of Eagle Mountain.  Diane Bradshaw seconded.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion Passed.

3.
Consideration to approve An Ordinance amending Ordinance 98-12 and allowing Impact Fee Incentive for Commercial Development in Eagle Mountain
Mayor Bateman asked for any Public comment.

Peter Sholtz, resident, asked if the reason no businesses are coming  to the area is because of building permits.

Mayor Bateman said that was not an issue.

Jennifer Sharp, resident, said we didn’t need a grocery store, we need a convenience store first.

Mark lofgren, resident, said we need smaller businesses that will encourage growth. 

Rich Morley, resident, said concerning commercial growth, it’s a matter of economics.  Rich said that there are investors waiting to move in but the impact fees are too high for them to finance.  Rich said that lowering the impact fees would be a step in the right direction.

John Benson, resident, suggested just getting something small to start with.

Rich Morley said it is important for us to protect the guidelines and maintain the uniqueness if the City.

Peter Sholtz questioned the double standard between the guidelines and the modular the City uses. 

Bill Chipman said the Council needed to provide a partial or complete Impact Fee Incentive.  Bill also said we need the tax bases to support the Town.

Cyril Watt agreed.

Dan Valentine questioned if that would really make the difference.

Diane Bradshaw suggested the Council look at it on a case by case process.

John Newman said this is what the Staff is struggling with, who gets what.   John suggested adopting  the 

ordinance as a tool to benefit the Town.
14. Motion to adjourn into a Closed Executive Session for the purpose of discussing personnel issues and/or possible litigation:
MOTION
Diane D. Bradshaw moved to adjourn into a Closed Executive Session for the purpose of discussing personnel issues and/or possible litigation.  D. Cyril Watt seconded.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.
MOTION
William E. Chipman moved adjourn the Closed Executive Session and go back into open session.  D. Cyril Watt seconded.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.
Diane Bradshaw moved to adjourn at 11:35 p.m.

Approved: ____________________________________ Date: _______________________________

                        Mayor Robert E. Bateman
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